
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 9, 2022 
 
 
 
Ms. Tea T. Shi, M.S. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Portneuf Medical Center  
777 Hospital Way 
Pocatello, ID 83201 
 
SUBJECT:  LICENSE NOTIFICATION 
 
Ms. Shi: 
 
By letter dated June 1, 2022, you requested to add an additional use under 10 CFR 35.300 for 
three of your authorized users (Dr. Michael Callaghan, Dr. Steven Todd, and Dr. Calvin 
McAlister). You also requested the use of two additional types of byproduct material for PET 
imagining under 10 CFR 35.200. In a telephone conversation on June 9, 2022, you confirmed 
that the additional use under 10 CFR 35.300 is intended to be an outpatient procedure. Please 
note that the license does not require an amendment because these are uses already permitted 
under your license.  In addition, the Authorized Users previously mentioned are already 
authorized on the license for material use under 35.300. Please be mindful that any procedures 
affected by these new materials and uses (i.e., use of unsealed materials, waste procedures, 
release criteria, etc.) may need to be updated accordingly. These procedures will be inspected 
as part of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) inspection program. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
NRC’s document system (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

       
 

Lizette Roldán-Otero, PhD, Chief  
Materials Inspection Branch 
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